
Sent: Sunday, 21 August 2005 9:29 AM 
To: Committee, Mental Health (SEN) 
Subject: Submission 
 
Dear Sir Madam, 
 
I am a little bit lae with my submission yet what i have to say may be of some 
interest. 
 
I was placed into Dandenong Hospital back in 1992 and treated for Bi-Polar. From 
the time i was admitted i was administered with numerous medications and not 
aloud to leave the Hospital. 
 
I was then told some days later i had Bi-Polar and was a very sick man. 
 
I and my lady friend were not convinced of this and continued to have the 
Doctors explain. 
 
This was of no use and had came about due to the military stories i was telling 
staff and the traumatic events i had enjured. 
 
Doctors were not convinced any of these military events occured and did not 
bother to check on any of them. 
 
I had been suffering from PTSD. The continued treatment for Bi-Polar went on for 
many years, and i was always complaining of the Diagnoses and was refused and 
reassements. 
 
I then went to the AAT and later Federal Court to challange the diagnoses. Even 
the courts were not convinced yet decided to maintain i suffered from Bi-Polar 
and was a very sick and delusional man. 
 
I could not find any answers nor doctors that were going to give me a fair go 
untill now. 
I recently was placed on an I.C.O. Intensive corrections order and to see 
Doctors for the 12 months duration. 
 
The Doctor i am to see, has known me for several years and has determained i do 
not and have never suffered from Bi-Polar ever, and in fact it was PTSD all the 
time and not ever was i treated for this problem. 
 
I choose to remove my self from medications all to gether some 5 years ago. Not 
only has my life inproved but my educational skills and abilities also. Many 
Certificates in Building and Construction as well as Associate Diploma, Diploma, 
Low Rise Builder and many other Qualifications. Some 4-6 years study in only 9 
1/2 months. One of only 3-4 to pass and the only one of two to do so from first 
attempt. 
I was placed on bail for almost 2 years as well as studying and having to look 
after my mother whom died during this period of time. All of this happening 
during the same year and still making the Goals i set for myself. 
 
I had also reprsented myself in a number of Commom Law cases and the odd civil 
mater, winning all of them and running them all at the same time. 
 
Without going on with it all, one can plainly see these are not the activities 
of someone suffering from BP and the extreme stresses of this life i live and my 
recent achiements during the harshes of human suffering, i still was composed 
and provided excellent results for a man not taking meds, seeing doctors and his 
world falling down around him but still overcomes difficulties most would not or 
could not do on their own, as i was on my own the entire time. 
 



I am going to get my justice whether or not you want to use this statement or 
not. 
I spent the best years of my life being told i have something i do not and being 
treated with such contempt and having to put up with Delusional Doctors saying i 
have BP and The Department of Defence trying to hold back their joy as i was 
never going to win my case. 
This Government and the Medical Faturnity of this country distroyed my life and 
the life of the Children i will never have. Losing my wife and not being able to 
inform my mother she did not raise a family of nutters. 
 
I will never give up trying to clear my families name and the inhuman methods 
used by this countries Doctors to save their own arses because they got it wrong 
and are to GUTTLESS to admit it. 
 
Did i mention i was treated with E.C.T for now an illness siad i dont have. 
Did i mention recently i was diagnosed with Schizophrenia  by Redlands Hospital 
here in Qld on the 13th May and setenced for an offence based on the ruling of 
that Hospital, and found guilty and told i have to go and see doctors again, but 
this time for an illness i do not have. Why do i say this, because i have the 
letter from that Hospital saying they made a terrible mistake and i have never 
suffered from Schizophrenia ever. 
 
12MTHS JAIL and told i have to see a doctor during the entire time. I can 
redress this order, but the compensation will look a little better if i was to 
serve the entire time. 
 
I am going to register my complaints via the Media and when you are finished 
with your Inquiry, i am going to sue each and everone of those incompetant 
morrons whom call themselves Doctors. One by one. 
I have a data base of over 4337 patients suffering from BP and other illnesses. 
Many believe i have found some cure for this debilitating illness but i have 
not. Yet why not use them to fight the Department with, ummmmm how you may ask, 
anyway i want to. 
 
How the Government and doctors think this is all going to go away never seems to 
amaze me. You are all a mob of  selfish, heartless Fucking bastards, and for the 
next 20-30 years of my miserable life i am going to never let up. 
 
How many poor souls took their lives due to this hospitals doctors misdiagnosing 
patients? How many families lost a love one because Doctors decided not to 
inform them that the Diagnoses may have been incorrect? 
 
How many patients with not the illness diagnosed spend their time in a world of 
hurt and pain created by these incompetant dickheads that call themselves 
Doctors? 
TO MANY........... 
Being called a Psychiatrist must give them a sence of power and control over 
their patients and if the patient suggests they have it wrong, then just give 
them another needle to shut them up  hey. 
 
Oh yes all of the evidence i provided the Government in relation to my Military 
service has incrediblly turned up, isnt that a bummer, that means all of the 
claims i said are true, wow does this mean doctors got it wrong and the 
Miliotary have always been hiding the truth. YOU BEATYA. 
 
Your government and its persistance to cover up the truth is boardeline TREASON. 
You and this fast you call an Inquiry is so laughable it hurts. 
 
Have the guts and take me on.......you will loose and the sooner you start the 
better it is going to be on the Tax Payers wallet whem this mater goes to air. 
 



I am going to continue to post the articals and military evidence on the Net and 
expose this BS you are all saying is not 
true........KKK,bashings,deaths,suicides,hostage taking and the list goes on. 
 
But hang on this is all not to exist....thats why i lost my Federal case and the 
AAT one it is all said to not exist. oh but it does. But the courts witnesses 
said this was all bullshit and the man suffers from very debilitating illnesses 
and is delusional. In other words these perfect witnesses are Guilty of 
Purgery......i will rip the Government a new one.My current Doctors is horrified 
at the treatment i have recieved over the years and will provide testimony to 
support my claims and inproper treatment for BP and having to enjoure a decade 
of inhuman treatment and E.C.T. 
 
Indemity only covers a few things not if you are a Bloody idiot of a doctors 
though. 
Have a nice day...........0408916743......... 




